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February 26, 2009 

The Honorable Senator Ige 
Chair, Senate Committee on Health 
Hawaii State Capitol 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

Dear Senator Ige: 

I am currently the General Manager in Hawaii for American Medical Response. After 
graduation from Occidental College in Biology and Psychology, I have spent a career in 
paramedicine as both a paramedic and administrator. 

I would like to serve on the Honolulu Subarea Health Planning Council. As an active 
Honolulu resident, I will be able to effectively represent the health care interests in the 
County of Honolulu. I believe that SHPDA through its citizen participation is able to 
assist with healthcare planning and reform. 

. In my tenure, I have served two terms on the State Health Planning and Coordinating 
Council and one on the Honolulu Subarea Health Planning Council. I have a thorough 
understanding of the role and responsibilities of a council member. Experience, integrity 
and commitment are three qualities that describe me. These qualities will benefit the 
planning process and our community. 

During Hurricane Iniki, I led International Life Support, now AMR, successfully through 
the EMS disaster response and aftermath. This experience has left a lifelong impression 
on me with respect to disaster preparation. I will bring this learning to the planning 
process as a member of SHPDA. 

I look forward to community participation and r~quest that you support my nomination. 

Mahalo. 



LINDA LINGLE 
GOVERNOR OF HAWAII 

STATE OF HAWAII 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 

P.O. Box 3378 
HONOLULU, HAWAII 96801·3378 

Senate Committee on Health 

CHIYOME LEINAALA FUKINO, M.D. 
DIRECTOR OF HEALTH 

In reply. please refer to: 
File: 

GM 315, Submitting for consideration and confirmation to the Honolulu Subarea 
Health Planning Council, Gubernatorial Nominee, 

William B. Bailey 

Testimony of Chiyome Leinaala Fukino, M.D. 
Director of Health 

March 11, 2009 

Department's Position: The Department of Health supports the nomination and confirmation of 

2 William B. Bailey to the Honolulu Subarea Health Planning Council. 

3 Fiscal Implications: None. 

4 Purpose and Justification: Mr. Bailey is the General Manager of American Medical Response Hawaii 

5 (AMRH) and oversees its ambulance service operations. He holds a Bachelor's degree in biology and 

6 psychology from Occidental College. He is an active volunteer and serves on various organizations 

7 relating to his professional and community interests. In addition to his AMRH responsibilities, Mr. 

8 Bailey is an active member of the Hawaii emergency medical services community and is President of 

9 the Keiki Injury Prevention Committee (KIPC). Mr. Bailey served eight years on the Statewide Health 

10 Coordinating Council and he is seeking reappointment to the Honolulu Subarea Health Planning 

11 Council. 

12 We ask for your support in the confirmation of William B. Bailey to serve on the Honolulu 

13 Subarea Health Planning Council. 
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